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RESPONSE TO QUESTION ON NOTICE 
Questions on Notice Paper No 6 

Friday, 9 May 2025 
Question No. 419 

MR BRADDOCK: To ask the Minister for City and Government Services — 

Is the Government planning to go to market for any additional e-scooter providers apart from Neuron; if so, 
can the Minister provide the details of the relevant tender on the Tenders ACT website, as well as any crucial 
dates. 

Ms Tara Cheyne MLA – The answer to the Member’s questions are as follows: 

The ACT Government will make an open invitation to market for operators to apply for one or two public 
unleased land permits (issued under the Public Unleased Land Act 2013) to operate micromobility services on 
Territory Land. 

This is not a procurement; rather, it is offering a permit in exchange for a fee from the successful applicant or 
applicants. TCCS will make a public announcement, including through industry media. Details about how to 
apply will be made available through the City Services website. 

The ACT Government anticipates that the invitation to market will commence in June/July. An industry 
briefing will be held approximately one week after the announcement. 

The new permit or permits are expected to be in place by the end of 2025.  


